
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – April 7, 2008 

 

Present:      John Strasser, Richard Bielefield, Harry L. Reid 

       Jennifer Gaudette  

 

Guests:       Police Chief David Wentworth 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

The Selectmen approved the following building requests: 

Sugar Hill Meetinghouse: 

Pine Hill Singers June 1, 2008  Concert 

Carolina Crapo Building 

Amy Venezia – April 19, 2008  

Pine Hill Singers – Rehearsals Wednesday throughout the year. 

Harman’s & Franconia Chamber of Commerce June 7, 8, 14, 15, 21, 22 Open Air Market 

               September 27 & 28 Open Air Market 

 

CHIEF WENTWORTH met with the Selectmen to discuss Police Department business.  

Chief Wentworth will be attending the National Law Enforcement Memorial.  Chief 

Wentworth is participating with both Franconia Chief Montminy and Bethlehem Chief 

Lougee at Profile with the Driver Education Classes. 

 

The Selectmen discussed a question in regard to a new home under construction not 

meeting the setback requirement.  The owner will be advised to contact his abutters in 

regard to a lot line adjustment.  If that fails then he can apply to the Board of Adjustment. 

 

The Selectmen received a letter from Harold Aldrich in regard to his property on the 

corner of Creamery Pond and Route 117.  The Town has been using this property and Mr. 

Aldrich is interested in leasing or selling a piece of the property to the Town.  The 

Administrative Assistant will have the Road Agent, Mr. Aldrich and Mr. Burgess meet at 

the property to discuss a survey of the land in question. 

 

The Selectmen reviewed employee evaluations as completed and wage increases were 

discussed. 

 

MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to accept the minutes of March 31, 2008 seconded by 

MR. STRASSER.  The motion was approved unanimously. 

 

With no more business before the Board, MR. REID made a motion to adjourn, seconded 

by MR. STRASSER, the meeting was adjourned at 6:30 PM. The next scheduled meeting 

will be on Monday, April 14, 2008 at the Carolina Crapo Building at 5:30 PM. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer P. Gaudette 

Administrative Assistant 



 

 

 


